The board held a regular meeting on July 18, 2011 at the township building. At 7 PM Jay Clark-
President called the meeting to order. The following also were present: Trustees-Dave Lang, Jeremy
Saling, Fiscal Officer-Molly Long, Rick Johnson- Road Worker and Judge David Stansbury.

The Fiscal Officer read the minutes of the previous meeting, which were approved by the Board as
read.

Judge Stansbury informed the trustees of the Community Service Project in conjunction with the
municipal court. The program is run by giving community service time to offenders instead of jail
time. Stansbury explained that Steve Harrington (670-7827) was in charge of scheduling service time
and supervising the offenders. He also explained the type of work that can be scheduled on M, Th, &
F, 8 to 3 PM and that there is a waiver of liability that the twp would sign.

Old Business
Lang-Reported no info from the Prosecutor’s Office re: EMS billing and that we would wait to
hear from them. Saling felt that we should have an opinion before signing new fire contracts.

Saling- Presented newsletter for review and additions.
Clark- Reported that the new culvert was installed on Pleasant Chapel Rd.

New Business-

Lang- Presented a thank you note from the McNaughton’s re: repair work done at their
driveway that has eliminated run off. Took call from Newark Monument and gave info to Rick.
Reported that Barb Perry would need to be replaced on the zoning commission as soon as the book
is done. Jim Hoberg who had a concern about people in the cemetery at night and leaving trash has
been somewhat relieved after Lang called the Sheriff to patrol there.

Saling- Reported that Bowling Green Twp. had received a grant for a new playground and that
the old wood equipment was sitting out and inquired to the possibility of acquiring for a playground
behind our building. Trustees agreed to have him check on this possibility.

Clark- None

Safety Issues- Saling checked on sign class for Rick, trustees feel it is not necessary.

Zoning- Inspector Long reported that she had sent a nuisance car letter to Michelle Cleek on
Linnville Rd. and the car has been moved. Also took a call from Jim Miller who no longer will be
working on the Shook injunction. Long will contact Austin Leckliter.

Public Comment- None

Fiscal Officer-Long — Reported that there will be an increase of $2900 in tax dollars on both
proposed road & fire levies and that the twp. valuation increased by $1,831,880 from 2008. Also
presented info for the SCIP grant mtg., Lang will attend.




Payments in the amount of $6,659.87 were made and there are funds on hand or in the process of
collection to pay the bills as presented, Molly Long, Fiscal Officer.

A motion to pay the bills was made by Saling, seconded by Clark. Vote unanimous.

A motion to adjourn was made by Clark, seconded by Saling. Vote unanimous.
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Signatures for meeting held on July 18, 2011



